
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Visions of Christmas 
Freshman Family Participation Requirement 

 
 

Visions of Christmas is Carondelet High School’s largest fundraiser and is highly dependent 
on parent volunteers.   
 
For the 2018-2019 school year, each freshman family is required to support Visions of 
Christmas in one of the three following ways: 
 

1. Volunteer a minimum of 8 hours for any of the Visions volunteer opportunities – 
hours to be completed by 12/3/2018 

2. Donate an item to the silent auction.  Item must be valued at $100 or more. – item 
due by 10/31/2018 

3. Make a $100 donation to underwrite the event cost – donation due by 10/31/2018  
 
If by 12/3/18 you have not completed one of the three requirements listed above, a *$200 
non-participation fee will be added to your Smart Tuition account.  
 
For more information on how to fulfill your Visions of Christmas - Freshman Family 
Participation Requirement please visit https://www.carondeleths.org/giving/visions-of-
christmas.  
 
For more information please contact Lauren Seeno Barbano, Director of Special Events at 
lbarbano@carondeleths.org or 925.686.5353 x 173 or Jamie Frick, Development Assistant at 
jfrick@carondeleths.org or 925.686.535 x 193. 
 

Thank you for being part of the success of Visions of Christmas. 
 
 
 
 
 
*While this fee is not associated with your PIP fee, the eight volunteer hours may be applied 
towards your 20 hours PIP Requirement 
 
 
 


